
From: Peverini, Mauro <MAURO.PEVERINI@vaughan.ca>  
Sent: Wednesday, May 12, 2021 9:19 AM 
To: Regional Clerk <ClerkGeneralLine@york.ca> 
Cc: Ko, Augustine <Augustine.Ko@york.ca>; Freeman, Paul 
<Paul.Freeman@york.ca>; Karumanchery, Biju (bkarumanchery@markham.ca) 
<bkarumanchery@markham.ca>; Xu, Haiqing <Haiqing.Xu@vaughan.ca>; 
Hassakourians, Armine <Armine.Hassakourians@vaughan.ca>; Kiru, Bill 
<Bill.Kiru@vaughan.ca>; Bruce, Christina <Christina.Bruce@vaughan.ca> 
Subject: ROPA 7 
 
Attention: Regional Clerk 
 
The City of Vaughan has received Regional Official Plan Amendment 7 to 
redesignate  lands  located within the City of Vaughan, immediately adjacent to and/or 
surrounded by New Community Areas (specifically within Blocks 27 and 41) from Prime 
Agriculture to Rural within the Greenbelt.   The City of Vaughan has interest in ROPA 7 
City and may provide comments upon completion of it’s review.   The City requests it be 
provided with notice of any further public meetings, and the opportunity to comment on 
any draft and final policies pertaining to ROPA 7 and related matters as they become 
available.   
 
Thank you for the opportunity to provide input and we look forward to working with our 
municipal partners through this process.  
 
Regards, 
 

Mauro Peverini, BAA, MCIP, RPP  

Chief Planning Official 
905-832-8585 ext. 8407 | mauro.peverini@vaughan.ca 

City of Vaughan l Development Planning Department 
2141 Major Mackenzie Dr., Vaughan, ON L6A 1T1   

www.vaughan.ca 
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